

# **Tiger News**

#### **Parent Newsletter**

## From the Principal's Desk

Happy October! It's amazing to think we are nearing the end of the first quarter...time flies when you are having fun.

We continue to foster our virtues Patience, Compassion and Gentleness through our words and actions. This month we are further emphasizing RESPECT. To respect is to "admire (someone or something) deeply, as a result of their abilities, qualities, or achievements." When we are aware of the talents and gifts of those around us we are more likely to respect them in words and actions. Everyone at Most Holy Trinity brings a gift, talent and treasure to our community. It is our calling to recognize and respond, or rather to be aware and respect, the abilities of our friends in order to grow as a community.

I encourage you to talk to your student about how they are demonstrating respect to one another and for themselves. Each day the teachers challenge the students to complete a task that shows respect for others, maybe they can even complete the task at home and share back with the class.

**End of First Quarter:** The first quarter ends On Friday, October 13. In order to receive full points in Reading, students must meet or exceed their personal Accelerated Reader (AR) goals. Please encourage your child(ren) to READ, READ, READ every night in an effort to reach goals. Further, please continue to **check your student's nightly homework folder and assignment book** to assure a successful end to the quarter.

**Uniform:** Students are expected to be in uniform daily. Infraction notices are emailed to parents and students who are out of uniform. 2<sup>nd</sup> offenses will result in parent calls and removal from enrichment opportunities.

Thank you for your outstanding commitment. Please feel free to call or email with any questions/concerns. 314-231-9014 or jkilmade@mht-stl.org.

Cheers, Mrs. Kilmade

## Family Fun Day – MHT Fall Fun Day! October 14-15

Mark your calendars for the 169<sup>th</sup> Homecoming of Most Holy Trinity school and parish. On Saturday there will be food, fun and games for the whole family, and on Sunday a celebration of faith followed by brunch and fellowship. Bring the whole family!

Volunteers needed. What can you do to help?

#### Calendar

**Thurs, Oct 12**Raffle tickets due

Friday, Oct 13 1:00 Dismissal aftercare provided

Wed, Oct 18
Family Dinner @5:15
Topic: Family Book Report

Thurs, Oct 19
Basketball parent meeting
@ 5:30 in cafeteria

Sat, Oct 14 – Sun, Oct 15 MHT Fall Festival and Homecoming

Sun, Oct 22
Grand Endeavor weekend
~ Mass at St. Anslem

Wed-Thur, Oct 25-26 P-T-S Conferences

Fri, Oct 27 1:00 Dismissal NO AFTERCARE

Mon-Wed, Oct 30-Nov 1
Fall Break
NO SCHOOL

Thurs, Nov 2 Classes Resume



# **Tiger News**

#### **Parent Newsletter**

## Parent Group -Calling all PARENTS!

We are in need of volunteers for the following MHT Parent Group Committees:

- Saturday, Oct 14<sup>th</sup> Fall Fun Day
- Classroom Support (field trips and class parties)
- Community Outreach (family dinners and events)
- School Improvement Process

A parent volunteer for each homeroom will be contacting all families to invite to our upcoming events, gathering helpers for class celebrations, and reaching out for feedback regarding community program. Please share openly, honestly and offer your assistance in any areas you are able to help.

Next Meeting: Wednesday, Nov 8 6:00pm

0

## Ms. Pittman's 90/90 Club!

During the month of September 49 students had perfect on-time attendance and will be honored as members of the 90/90 Club! Students received a free treat pass. Remember, on-time means no tardies!

## Parent-Teacher-Student Conferences: Oct 25th-26th 3:30-7:00

Mark your calendars! Sign-up forms are coming home next week.

### **Volunteers Needed!**

#### K-2 Field Trip to the Pumpkin Patch - Thursday, October 25th 9:00-1:00

Calling all parents to the pumpkin patch! If you have attended a Protecting God's Children Class and are interested in attending the field trip, please contact your student's teacher.

#### Q1 Celebration ~ Wizard of Oz @ Touhill Theater – Friday, October 20<sup>th</sup> 9:00-2:00

Join the whole school for a first quarter celebration at the Touhill Theater for *Variety Children's presents Wizard of Oz*. Please indicate on the enclosed field trip form if you are able to attend the field trip.